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Dear Residents:

The Village has so many activities and events happening in the next
few months, we decided to send you this special edition of our
quarterly newsletter in order for you to plan for these events and take
advantage of these free services. In this newsletter edition, you will
find information about:

» Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day — May 12th

* Document Shredding Day — May 12th

e Glenwillow River Day Cleanup of Tinker’s Creek — May 19th
¢ Free Mulch Program in May

Mayor Mark A. Cegelka

* Community Gardens opportunity

e Branch Chipping Service — starting May 21st

« Six Summer Concerts at Avery Lake starting June 10th
e Community Yard Sale — Aug 4th

* Movie in the Park-August 11th

Please take a moment to review all the details about these programs. If you need any
additional information or have any questions, please feel free to contact me. Our staff
works hard to plan and implement these programs and want you to take advantage of them.

Mark A. Cegelka, Mayor

PAVILION RENTALS

Residents can rent two pavilions this year. One is at the Donald N. Payne
Recreation Complex and a new pavilion, constructed last fall, at the Pettibone Road
Park near the Train Depot. Both pavilions have picnic tables, charcoal grills, and
electricity available. The pavilion at Pettibone Road Park does not have restrooms
available at this time. There is a $100 refundable deposit due at the time of
reserving the pavilion. Contact Lori at Village Hall to check available dates for the
pavilions. 440-232-8788 or email:
Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov

pavilion at the Pettibone Rd. Park pavilion at the Donald N. Payne Recreation Complex



COCHRAN & PETTIBONE ROAD INTERSECTION

The intersection at Cochran and Pettibone Roads will undergo a major improvement in 2018. The
intersection will be widened to better accommodate truck traffic and new concrete will be laid. This
work is scheduled to start in late spring. Due to the impact of winter weather, this intersection has
deteriorated which resulted in many chuckholes. The Service Department monitors this area daily
and makes temporary improvements as needed. We ask for your patience during construction.

ATTENTION ALL RESIDENTS

THE VILLAGE OF GLENWILLOW IS OFFERING
A SECURE SHREDDING SOLUTION
TO ALL RESIDENTS

On Saturday May 12th the Village will provide an on-site secure shredding vehicle. This will provide residents
the opportunity to bring material that is personal and confidential to the site to have it shredded while they watch.

WHY IS THIS IMPORTANT?
To provide a way to avoid identity theft. A breach of someone’s identity can have a great impact on personal
wealth along with the added cost to re-establish one’s identity & credit issues that arise.

When: Saturday May 12,2018
Time: 9:00 AM until 1:00 PM
Where: Shredding will be in the Village Hall parking lot. Signs will be posted.

This service is FREE to all residents made possible with Grant funding provided by: C S;{Y:Rgsgﬁz Sg';"ﬂg
THIS IS IN CONJUCTION WITH THE HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION DAY!
For more information please contact Lori Pepera at 440-232-8788 or email lpepera@ glenwillow-oh.gov

COMMUNITY YARD SALE
SAVE THE DATE!
SATURDAY AUGUST 4TH 9AM UNTIL 2PM

If you have things to sell, join us in the Glenwillow Annual
Community Yard Sale. The past sales have been held behind
Village Hall. This year we are doing things a little differently.
You may set up your display at your own home. The Village will H .
place ads in the local papers and draw up maps showing all who gl ° l qi:» ‘,
are participating. Maps will be passed out at the new Pettibone L L b &
Road Park, during the time of the sale, for everyone who would \ -2
like to locate all participants and do some shopping. We will
have music and vendors at the park during this time.

If you would like to set up a display at your home, you must
contact Lori at Village Hall so she may place your address
@ on the list to be added to the map. 440-232-8788 or email

Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov




SUMMER CONCERT SERIES 2018
Concerts are held at the gazebo behind Village Center

Sunday, June 10th 5-7pm, Eli’s Coming

A tribute to Three Dog Night, plus great horn section favorites, like Chicago, Southside Johnny, The Grass
Roots, and many more.

Proudly Sponsored by Chagrin Valley Engineering

Sunday, June 24th 5-7pm, The Player’s Club

Consisting of three dynamic instrumentalists and a lead Front-man, they electrify audiences with powerful,
rock-band style renditions of the greatest hits from every era. From the Righteous Brothers and the Jackson 5 in
the 60's to Kool and the Gang and Earth Wind and Fire in the 70's to Bon Jovi and Vanilla Ice in the 80's to the
Backstreet Boys and N Sync in the 90's to Bruno Mars and Fetty Wap in contemporary times.

Proudly Sponsored by the law firm Matty, Henrickson & Greve, LLC.

Sunday, July 8th 5-7pm, Victory Highway

This ensemble of seasoned musicians of the Ohio music scene has been on the road entertaining audiences from
nightclubs to private events to concert venues for over a decade. The group shifts gears easily from classic rock,
modern country, pop, R&B and dance favorites in ten seconds flat.

Proudly Sponsored by Carpet County Flooring and Design Center

Sunday, July 22nd 5-7 pm, Northcoast Mix

NorthCoast Mix prides itself in its diversity of musical styles — Polish, Slovenian and German polkas. This
five-piece all-occasion band is made up of northeast Ohio's finest musicians, who play a variety of instruments
making lasting musical memories.

Saturday, August 4th 9am-2pm, Community Garage Sales throughout the Village/Farmer’s Market
DJ Service by Exousia Sound Mobile providing an endless selection of music for your listening.

Sunday, August 5th 5-7pm, Blu Monsoon
A band dedicated to creating original music that has broad appeal without being clich€ or predictable.

Saturday, August 11th 6:30 pm, Movie in the Park
For the 2nd year, a Free For All Movie in the Park! A movie will be shown on a giant inflatable screen at the
Donald Norman Payne Recreation Complex. Fun activities for all ages are being planned before the movie

begins. Movie will be shown at dusk.
Proudly Sponsored by NOPEC

Sunday, August 19th 5-7pm, Dan Zola Orchestra
This 19 piece big band is steeped in the tradition of the famous swing and dance bands and has the arrangements
that bring back the nostalgia of the big band era.

Proudly Sponsored by Kindred-Stratford Commons

Light refreshments sold by Solon Lightning Soccer Club
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Assistance is needed at: A Pre-registration recommended for

¢ Glenwillow Donald groups.

N P R , * Dress for the weather
orman Iayne ReCreation e, long sleeves and pants

COII]plGX » Boots and work gloves are recom-

(7360 Austin Powder Dr. - NW corner of mended
Austin Powder Drive and Pettibone Rd)

* Bags will be provided

o Children under 18 must have adult

For more information contact: supervision

Jacki Zevenbergen, Cuyahoga SWCD

216) 503-1338 ,
| ) & ‘Glenwﬂlow

jzevenbergen@cuyahogaswed.org

or for more information or to register call
Lori at Village Hall at 440-232-8788 or
email lpepera@ glenwillow-oh.gov
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HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE

COLLECTION DAY
SATURDAY MAY 12TH
9:00 AM TO 1:00 PM

The Village will be holding a Household Hazardous Waste
Collection Day on Saturday, May 12th. This event is an
opportunity to dispose of household materials that are not to be
disposed of with your regular rubbish collection.
Below is a list of material that will be
accepted and not accepted at this collection. Please bring all
items you would like disposed of to 29555 Pettibone Road
between 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM. For more
information please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide at
440-232-8788 Ext. 116 or email
sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov
or Daryl Schultz at 440-232-8788- Ext 119 or email
dschultz@glenwillow-oh.gov

* If you are a Senior Citizen and need help in disposing of your Hazardous Waste, please
contact the Service Department

RECYCLING

Drop off location:
Service Garage

29555 Pettibone Road

9:00 AM to 1:00 PM

Household materials

accepted
Oil or solvent-based paint,
sealers, primers, or coatings
(aerosols or liquids)
Varnishes, polyurethanes,
shellacs
Paint thinner, mineral spirits,
turpentine
Pesticides, herbicides,
fungicides
Caustic household cleaners
Pool chemicals
Automotive fluids, motor oil,

Materials NOT accepted
at this collection

Latex paint

Explosives, gun powder,
ammunition, flares
Medical waste,
pharmaceuticals, medicine,
sharps

Radioactive waste

(i.e. smoke detectors)
appliances

Business or commercial

waste

car batteries (To dispose of these materials
o Adhesives, roof tar, driveway please contact Sam Scaffide or
sealer Daryl Schultz)
 Kerosene, gasoline, lighter
fluid

(&)




FREE MULCH PROGRAM 2018

Republic Services, the Village’s waste hauler, has generously donated free mulch for residents’ yards this Spring.
The mulch will be available in May and will be delivered to each home and placed in your driveway by the
Service Department. Each resident will receive up to 1 1/2 yards of mulch to spread in the landscaped areas of
their yard. :

To reserve your mulch, Please call or email Lori at:
440-232-8788
Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov

Many thanks to Republic Services for working with the Village allowing
us to provide this service to our residents. If you have any questions,
please feel free to contact my office at 440-232-8788.

Mark A. Cegelka, Mayor
Village of Glenwillow

VILLAGE OF GLENWILLOW COMMUNITY GARDENS

The Village has developed a Community Garden for residents
who would like to plant a vegetable garden over the spring and

summer. The Service Department will see that each plot of N Village Ln
land is tilled initially and then each participating resident will § Village Ln
be responsible for planting, watering, weeding and harvesting

the crops. The Village will supply a water source near the

garden area. ?

The gardens are located at 28875 Pettibone Road
Please note: This is a different location than last year.

IS puog
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If you would like to reserve a plot or are interested in more Googie
information about participating in the Community Gardens,
please call Lori at Village Hall at 440-232-8788 or email
Ipepera@glenwillow-oh.gov.

Map data 2016 Google
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FREE CURBSIDE BRANCH CHIPPING SERVICE

WILL TAKE PLACE THE THIRD
MONDAY OF EVERY MONTH
STARTING IN MAY!

The Village of Glenwillow will be offering free
curbside branch chipping collection to the residents
of Glenwillow the third Monday of every month fro
May through October.

Please have your tree trimmings set out no later than
8:00AM on the scheduled Monday mornings.

PLEASE NOTE THE REQUIREMENTS
FOR THE CHIPPER:

No Stumps — No Roots — No Foreign Matter

Nothing larger than 7 inches in diameter

Cut “Y” Shaped Branches in Two

No Firewood — No logs less than 4 feet long

Separate small from large branches

Face “Cut End” of branches towards the road

For more information please contact
Service Director Sam Scaffide.
Phone: 440-232-8788 Ext. 116
E-mail: sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov
Mark A. Cegelka, Mayor Or Daryl Schultz
Council Phone: 440-232-8788 Ext. 119
Jeffrey Adie Gurvis Smith E-mail: dschultz@glenwillow-oh.gov

Barb DiBacco Anthony DeCarlo
Don Banas Larry Sylver

Curbside collections will take place
the third Monday of every month
May -October




TIPS FOR MANAGING THROUGH A POWER OUTAGE

SAFETY INFORMATION
* Stay away from downed power lines and anything touching them.

» If you see a wire down, call us at 1-888-LIGHTSS (544-4877) or local police or fire. Don’t report a line down
" unless you see one down. It will slow down the restoration if we have to respond to false reports.

* Never use your stove, gas grill or a heater designed for outdoor use to heat your home.
¢ Never use candles around pets or small children.
* Visit our website at: www.firstenergycorp.com for outage maps and other useful information.

REPORTING AN OUTAGE
If your power is out, please report it to us. This can help us pinpoint damage and restore power more quickly.
You can report your outage several ways:

e Call us at 888-LIGHTSS (888-544-4877) Please check your account to make sure your cell phone is registered
with us before you need to report an outage.

 Use the outage reporting function on our mobileoptimized website, www.firstenergycorp.com, or on our free
smartphone app.

 Text OUT to 544487 to report your outage via text messaging. You can also sign up on our website for outage
email or text alerts.

e More information about our outage reporting andtechnology tools can be found on our website,
www firstenergycorp.com/connect.

RESTORING YOUR SERVICE

» We secure any known hazards first (dlowned wires, for example) — usually by sending out Hazard Responders
to keep the area clear. They are not trained to make repairs. They are there to help keep the public safe until
repairs can be made.

» We give priority to hospitals, police and fire departments and other critical facilities.
* We repair transmission lines and substations that supply power to the local system first.
» Then we make repairs that restore the largest number of customers — this is the fastest way to restore all customers.

e We understand that customers with well water face additional challenges when the power is
out — many of us have wells, too. The best way to address this is to stock up on drinking water and fill bathtubs
with water in advance of the storm. Also, listen to the local media for information on shelters and free ice and
water distribution.

ESTIMATED RESTORATION TIMES
» Visit our website for the latest status on your reported outage.
* You can also get restoration updates by calling 888-LIGHTSS (888-544-48777) or by texting STAT to 544487

Be prepared for a power outage. Keep an emergency kit with these items:
Flashlights *Bottled Water

*Extra Batteries *Camping Equipment

*Battery-powered Radio *Cell Phone

o FirstEnergy



Don’'t Wait —

check the Date!

Replace smoke Alarms EVery 10 Years

Remove the smoke alarm from the wall or ceiling.

Look at the back of the alarm for the date of manufacture.

Smoke alarms should be replaced 10 years from the date of manufacture.

Put the alarm back on the ceiling or wall if it is less than 10 years old. i
|

B

Village of Glenwillow residents can obtain a free smoke detector from Village Hall Monday —Friday 8:30 a.m.
to 4:30 p.m. For more information call Lori at 440-232-8788 or email lpepera@ glenwillow-oh.gov

For more information about smoke alarms, visit: usfa.fema.gov

the agency best suited to investigate and warn the public about current scam threats.

SCAM SQUAD is a senior fraud task force. Their mission is to encourage scam reporting, refer scams to
216-443-SCAM (7226)
I

Scams & consumer complaints Recovery plans for ID theft victims |
Cuyahoga County Federal Trade Commission |
Department of Consumer Affairs 1-877-438-4338 |
216-443-7035 identitytheft.gov |

consumeraffairs.cuyahogacounty.us
Report IRS impostor scams

Benefits & assessments Treasury Inspector General for
for seniors Cuyahoga County DSAS/APS Tax Administration
216-420-6700 1-800-366-4484
dsas.cuyahogacounty.us treasury.gov/tigta
Scams & consumer complaints Report mail fraud
Ohio Attorney General U.S Postal Inspection Service
1-800-282-0515 1-877-876-2455
ohioattorneygeneral.gov postalinspectors.uspis.gov

Cleveland Only: Scams & consumer
Cleveland Consumer Affairs
216-664-4529
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PROGRAM

THIS IS IN ADDITION TO THE FREE MUCLH PROGRAM
OFFERED TO VILLAGE RESIDENTS

We have negotiated a discounted rate with Savarino Brothers in Oakwood Village for the Village of Glenwillow
residents. When residents call to order and pay for their mulch they must be sure they are getting the discount.
The Service Department will check with Savarino’s weekly for any and all Friday deliveries. FREE DELIVERY
ON FRIDAY S ONLY by the Service Department. All other days the delivery charge below will apply.

Savarino Brothers Garden Center
24670 Broadway Ave,
Oakwood Village, OH 44146
440-439-5358

GLENWILLOW RESIDENT PRICE

BLACK MULCH $28.00
CHOCOLATE MULCH $28.00
RED MULCH $29.00
HARDWOOD MULCH $19.00
SWEET PEET $42.99
DELIVERY CHARGE $29.00

(FREE IF DELIVERED ON FRIDAY)

If you have any questions please contact Service Director Sam Scaffide at:
440-232-8788 Ext 116 or email sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov
Or
Assistant Service Director Daryl Schultz at:
440-232-8788 Ext 119 or email dschultz@glenwillow-oh.gov

Or Lori at Village Hall Monday thru Friday 8:30 AM-4:30 PM 440-232-8788

LIFELINE SYSTEMS

The Village has a contract with Lifeline Systems for 15 monthly services for our senior citizen residents.
This service allows for residents to call for assistance with the push of a button worn around your neck or as
bracelet. If you or a neighbor can benefit from this service, please call Lori at Village Hall at

a
440-232-8788.




DISPOSE OF UNNEEDED MEDICATIONS Y a

In addition to keeping these substances out of our water supply, safe disposal of
unneeded medication helps to keep drugs out of the hands of people who might
abuse them.

The Village now has a secure permanent drop box where prescriptions and
over-the-counter medications can be placed for safe disposal. Pills and patches
only, no liquids or needles are to be dropped off for destruction. The Cuyahoga
County Sheriff’s office will make scheduled routine pick ups.

The box is located inside the lobby at Village Hall 29555 Pettibone Road Village Hall is open
Monday —Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.

For any questions or to make arrangements for drop offs after hours please contact Lori Pepera at 440-232-8788

LICENSE PLATE & DRIVERS LICENSE RENEWAL

When you renew your license plates or divers license with the Ohio Bureau of Motor Vehicle, please remember
to make sure you tell the clerk, or you indicate online, that you live in GLENWILLOW. The Village receives
its portion of the license tax fee which is used to repair our roads. Since Glenwillow shares a zip code with
Solon, many times the plates are registered incorrectly. There is no difference in the tax if you are listed with
Solon or Glenwillow. Please help us earn the money for which we are entitled.

Thank you!

CUSTOMER ASSISTANCE PROGRAMS
FOR YOUR ELECTRIC BILL

There are many programs available to Ohio customers who are having difficulty paying their electric utility
bills. Please review to see if they may help you or someone you know.

Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP)

This program is administered by the Ohio Development Services Agency’s Office of Community Assistance. It
is designed to help eligible low-income Ohioans meet the high costs of home heating. Customers must be at or
below 175% of federal poverty guidelines.

HEAP Crisis Programs

Summer Crisis — The Summer Crisis Program provides summer cooling assistance for low-income, elderly
households and for Ohioans with qualifying medical conditions. Customers must be at or below 175% of
federal poverty guidelines, have a member of the household who is at least 60 years old or has an illness that
would benefit from assistance, verified by physician documentation. The program is available from July 1
through Aug. 31.

For more information call:
The Illuminating Company
1-800-589-3101



29555 Pettibone Road Glenwillow, Oh 44139

440.232.8788 Fax 440.735.9298

www.glenwillow-oh.gov
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Village Council Meetings
All meetings start at 7:00 pm

April 4th « April 18th
May 2nd = May 16th
June 6th * July 11th

August 1st

Architectural Review Board
Starts at 5:30 pm &
Planning Commission
Starts at 6:00 pm

April 18th « May 16th
June 20th * July 18th

All meetings are open to the public.

Check our Website for an

agenda of each meeting at
@ www.glenwillow-oh.gov

Contact Information - Mayor and Administrative Staff
Mark A. Cegelka - Mayor (W) 440-232-8788 x 102
mcegelka@glenwillow-oh.gov (Direct) 440-232-8737
John M. Veres - Finance Director
jveres24@yahoo.com
Mark B. Marong - Law Director

(W) 440-232-8738

(W) 216-621-6570
Michael E. Henry - Village Engineer
(W) 440-439-1999 x 814

mmarong@mhglegal .com

henry @cvelimited.com

Michael Megyesi - Chief of Police
mmegyesi@glenwillow-oh.gov
Bob Rodic - Building Official
brodic@glenwillow-oh.gov

(W) 440-232-8788 x 107

(W) 440-232-4380 x 120
Peggy Spraggins - Economic Development Director
pspraggins@ glenwillow-oh.gov (W) 440-232-8788
Sam Scaffide - Service Director

sscaffide@glenwillow-oh.gov (W) 440-232-8788 x 116

A&S Animal Control

REGULAR BUSINESS HOURS, call the Glenwillow Police
Department 440-232-8787 | 9am-4pm

AFTER HOURS, for emergencies only, call the Solon Police
Department non-emergency at 440-349-1234




